
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
Public Works Committee Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  07-06-2021 

 

Prepared By: Kevin Schone – Public Works Director 

 

Agenda Item:  Backhoe Purchase Consideration 

 

Explanation: This fiscal year’s budget allows for replacement of the 2012 Caterpillar 420F 

backhoe. Staff advertised the bid opening on June 15th and bids were opened on June 30th 

with the results of the bids shown below. 

 

 
 

As you can see Martin Equipment of Goodfield is the low bid at $74,350.00 after the trade, a 

savings of $12,650 from the high bid of Altorfer’s. Attached are the supporting documents. 

 

Fiscal Impact: $135,000 has been budgeted in account #502-000-800-1500 

Price Fully Assembled and Working $

Trade 2012 Cat 420F $

Company: Hydraulic Hammer $

Hammer Trade $

Total Backhoe and Hydraulic Hammer After Trade $

Price Fully Assembled and Working $

Trade 2012 Cat 420F $

Company: Hydraulic Hammer $

Hammer Trade $

Total Backhoe and Hydraulic Hammer After Trade $

Price Fully Assembled and Working $

Trade 2012 Cat 420F $

Company: Hydraulic Hammer $

Hammer Trade $

Total Backhoe and Hydraulic Hammer After Trade $

Company Name Discription Bid Prices

108,850.00

45,500.00

13,500.00

2,500.00

74,350.00

2,000.00

87,000.00

Martin Equipment

Birkey's

Altorfer

117,750.00

45,000.00

11,000.00

1,750.00

82,000.00

110,000.00

28,000.00

7,000.00



Recommendation/ 

Committee Discussion Summary: Staff recommends purchase of the new backhoe from 

Martin Equipment of Goodfield Illinois in the amount of $74,350 after trade. 

 

Action Requested: Direction to bring forward to the City Council meeting of July 6, 2021 for 

approval.   
 

 

 

  








































































